Town of Plymouth

80 Main Street Terryville, CT 06786

www.plymouthct.us

**Beautification Committee** 

Telephone: (860) 585-4001

Fax: (860) 585-4015

Eiro Chim

Minutes

October 12, 2022

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne called the October 12, 2022 Beautification Committee Meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. in the Senior Lounge at Plymouth Town Hall, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut.

Roll Call: Present were: Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, Chariman Randy Olmstead (via phone call), Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano (via phone call), Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, Beautification Committee Member Jean McMahon, Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson and Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber.

## Pledge of Allegiance

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne led the Beautification Committee Members in the Pledge of Allegiance.

### **Acceptance of Minutes**

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber, to accept the September 14, 2022 minutes. This motion was approved unanimously.

#### **New Business**

## a. Purchase of "Welcome to Plymouth" sign

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne took the current sign to Laurentano Sign to get a quote to replace it.

# b. Discussion re: Creating a natural border of trees/shrubs at the Waterwheel

Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber went town hall and got a copy of the survey. The property line is at the edge of the driveway (orange pole in the front - straight back where the chain link fence starts). Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne spray painted the pole white.

A discussion took place about asking Badd Motorcycle to use their water and which plants/shrubs to plant that can tolerate the weather.

Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon's husband will look into to see if there is an outdoor spigot at Badd Motorcycle.

### c. Remove planters for winter storage

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne will reach out to Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini to see when he can pick up the planters. The plants will be removed from the planters.

## d. Tree lighting December 3, 2022

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne reported the tree is in place and looks nice. He will contact the music teachers at the schools.

Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber wants to make sure there are no parking signs put up on North Street. She has concerns about the bon fire last year. Said the fire was so high.

### Other Business

Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano asked about the trees that the town was going to cut down.

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne will follow up with Paul Pronovost the Interim Director.

A discussion took place about getting a group text to remind everyone when a meeting comes up.

Maureen Cappetto, Parks and Recreation Director will attend the November meeting to introduce herself.

Public Comment None

**Board Member Comments** None

### Adjournment

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 7:26 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Schnaars
Recording Secretary